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EWHURST CE INFANT SCHOOL                 

The Street, Ewhurst, Surrey, GU6 7PX                                 
                                                                      

Headteacher: Mrs J.A. Dyer

Telephone No: 01483 277291                                                                                                                                                                            

Email: 
info@ewhurst.surrey.sch.uk
Website: www.ewhurst.surrey.sch.uk

Dear Parents











June 14th 2019

Newsletter 3

Hopefully summer is on its way – just in time for the School Fair!  The pool is such a fantastic facility in which your children learn about water safety and swimming skills.  This is not possible without your support, so many, many thanks to everyone who is able to help ensure the children have maximum use of the pool during the swimming season.  I saw another instance of great parental support at the Secret Gardens tea station – Shelley Dauncey spent the whole weekend manning the station, but many parents (and grandparents) worked there as well, and helped by baking cakes.  The Secret Garden Committee is extremely grateful to Ewhurst School for supporting this event so wholeheartedly.  Many thanks to Shelley for coordinating the weekend so efficiently.
Golden Boot

We are halfway through this challenge.  Class teachers are noticing more families are car sharing, which is great.  I am waiting to hear about families using the cycle path from Cranleigh to school this year, or other challenges attempted while travelling to school!

Summer Fair: Saturday 22nd June 12.00 – 2.30pm 

Messages from the PTA

The PTA need lots of offers of help in the Dove Centre on Friday 21st June to help fill the hampers and ticket tombola prizes.  There is a sign-up sheet in the library, on which you can also sign up for help on the day of the fair for set up and break down.  Please do give some time if you can.

Hamper baskets: A plea from the PTA for any baskets or boxes you have that could be used for fruit hampers.  Even shoe boxes would be useful, as they will be lined.  Please label any items you would like returned.

Gazebos: Does anyone have any pop-up gazebos they would be happy to lend for the Fair?  Please email ewhurstpta@gmail.com.

Cake plates: these are going home today

School Open Afternoon for the community: Wednesday 26th June 1.30 – 3.00pm

We are very excited to be holding our first Open Afternoon for the community on the above date, organised by the Governing Body.  Obviously we need to generate as much interest as possible, so we would be grateful if you could pop some of your attached flyers in to friends or neighbours.  There will be guided tours, refreshments will be provided, and the children will be reprising their Maypole dances.  

Moving Up Days (July 1st and 2nd)

The moving up days for Cherry class children going to Year 3 at Cranleigh Primary are July 1st and 2nd. If your child is booked to attend Explorers on the day(s) or attending a transition day at their new school on any different dates, please could you let the office know if they will/will not be attending Explorers on that day.  We are not able to refund the money for the session but may be able to swap the booking to a different day, if possible. 

The moving up mornings within Ewhurst School are:

Apple to Holly – Tuesday 2nd and Thursday 4th July/Holly to Cherry – Tuesday 2nd July.

Year 2 children not attending Cranleigh Primary will have the privilege of returning to Apple class with Mrs Macey at this time.

Healthy Breakfast in the School Hall: Friday 5th July (8.00am until the bell rings)

A flyer will be sent out soon with details of the breakfast, which we hold on the morning of our Sports Day, and which is always very popular with the children.  Parents need to be in attendance for the whole period of the Healthy Breakfast (this is not counted as Breakfast Club, which will carry on as usual, but in the Dove Centre for unaccompanied children.  Children attending regular breakfast club will NOT be able to attend the Healthy Breakfast in the school hall as they are not accompanied).

Sports Morning: Friday 5th July @ 9.30am

Our Sports Morning is held on our field (weather permitting).  Parking is not available at the school or the field unless disabled access is required – please let the office know in advance.  Thank you.

Feeling Good Week:  July 8th – 12th 

This week is a significant part of our PSED (Personal, Social, and Emotional Development) curriculum.  Our whole School trip to Wisley falls in this week (see below) and other activities will include class-based growth mindset activities to further develop life skills, and a full day skipping workshop for all children funded by our Sports Premium grant.

Whole school trip to RHS Wisley: Wednesday 10th July
As part of Feeling Good Week, the whole school is visiting RHS Gardens at Wisley, where the children will be taking part in various different workshops throughout the day.  A letter is being sent out today with further details – please return the slip and payment by Monday 1st  July. We will need a number of DBS-cleared parent helpers for each class to make the trip possible.  
Pet Service: Thursday 11th July  @ 9.15 am

Our Pet Service will again on the lawn by the Wilson Room.  This has become an annual event, and the children love being able to involve their pets in a school activity.  Parents must bring the pets directly outside the Church, be responsible for them during the service, and then take them home afterwards.  Parents without pets are also welcome to attend.  Please complete and return the attached slip so we know how many chairs are required, and what animals to expect!

Pool Party: Friday 12th July @ 3.10pm Further details will be circulated by the PTA soon, but put the date in your diary.
Art Exhibition and Display Evening: Tuesday 16th July (3.00 – 6.00pm)

Every three years we hold an art exhibition in the Dove Centre, which enables each child to experience exhibiting their work in a professional context.  This year the theme is Space, celebrating 50 years since the first moon landing.  During their art and design sessions, the children have planned, made and glazed a piece of ceramic.  They have also used artistic skills and created a painting in watercolour or mixed media, which has been framed.  Traditionally this event is a fund-raiser.  One year the money raised enabled us to purchase a new kiln which is a fantastic resource for the school to have.  This year I will be allocating all the funds raised towards essential school resources.  The guide price for each item is a minimum of £6.00.  Items can be reserved on Tuesday 16th, and will be available for collection on Friday 19th July.  An order form for the artwork is attached.

Class photo order forms

These are going out today.  Please make sure you return your order to the office by next Friday 21st June.  Late orders will incur a charge, and will have to be sent direct to Tempest Photography.
Amazon Wishlist

Items from the wishlist have started arriving in school already – we are very grateful.  Please do forward the link to family and friends - https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/YMA1T4VWEJT?ref_=wl_share
Book covering parental needed URGENTLY!

Our new reading books have arrived, so we need as many people as possible to help cover them or we end up with a huge backlog in the office! Experience is useful, but there are plenty of really helpful videos on YouTube to show you how to do it.  If you are unable to help during the school day due to other commitments, book covering is a really valued and useful way to contribute, as you can do it in your own time and at home.  The office will provide you with the sticky back plastic.  Many thanks.
PE and Swimming Kits
Please make sure that all PE and swimming kit items are clearly named, and in school.  We do not have any spare swimming kit and we do operate a no kit, no swim policy, so please make sure all children have their swimming kits on THURSDAY AND FRIDAY.  
Thank you.
Trainers

It is very important at this time of year that all the children have a pair of trainers in school.  Plimsolls are not robust enough and only trainers can be used on the school field
.End of Year Library help
We would be very grateful if any parents could offer some time up until the end of term to help organise the library, tidying, reclassifying some of the books and getting it ready for next year.  It has been used so much this year some of the books are looking rather tired now!
Tissue Request

The pollen count is very high this year, and a number of children are affected by hay fever, so tissue use is higher than expected!  Any spare boxes are, as always, very gratefully received.
Hot weather
Please make sure that your child has a water bottle in school every day.  Sun hats (named) are essential this term, as the school has very few spares.  Please try to ensure that suncream, if needed, is applied before school – particularly with Apple children, as some of them are struggling to apply it themselves!  Children are encouraged to play in the shade, but the amount of shade cover has been reduced by the tree-cutting.  
Yours sincerely

Jane Dyer

Headteacher


-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Ewhurst CE Infant School

Pet Service – Thursday 12th July at 9.15am (outside the Wilson Room)
· I will/will not be bringing a pet to the pet service.

· I understand that I am responsible for bringing the pet to the lawn by the Wilson Room and taking it home afterwards

Type of pet: ………………………………………………………….  Number: ……………………………….

Name: ……………………………………………………………                   Signed: …................................................

Summer Term 2019 – Main Dates


Saturday 22nd June	Summer Fair


Wednesday 26th June	School open to local community


Thursday 27th June	Full Governors Meeting @ 7.30pm


Friday 28th June		Golden Boot finishes


July 1st			Cranleigh Primary Moving Up Day


July 2nd			Cranleigh Primary Moving Up Day


Friday 5th July		Healthy Breakfast/Sports Morning


9th to 13th July		Feeling Good Week


Monday 8th July		Skipping Workshop


Weds 10th July		Whole School Trip to Wisley


Thurs 11th 		Pet Service @ 9.15am


Friday 12th 		Pool Party 3.10pm


Tues 16th July		Display Evening and Art Exhibition 


3.00 – 6.00pm


Weds 17th July 		Last French club


Weds 24th July		Leavers Service @ 9.15am


			End of Term @ 1.30pm


Autumn Term 2019


September


Weds 4th 		Inset Day (no children in school)


Thurs 5th 		Inset Day (no children in school)


Friday 6th 		Term starts for Year 1 and 2


Mon 9th – 11th 		Staggered entry for Year R


October


28th — 1st Nov 		Half term


November


Mon 4th 			Inset Day (no children in school)


December


Friday 20th  		End of Term 1.30pm


 


Other Inset Days 2019 – 2020


Monday 6th January/ Friday 14th February





May Bank Holiday 2020


Friday 8th May not Monday 4th May








Awards


23/5/19 – Individual Awards


Apple		Holly		Cherry


James		Megan		Victor


Headteacher’s Award


Alfie		Dexter		Elise


Elsa		Hannah		George


Florence		Jemima		Edie


7/6/2019 – Handwriting/Spelling/Phonics


Star of the Week


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Harris		Sam		Lily


Headteacher’s Award


Henry		Freya		Oliver


Sebastian P	Maggie		Janey


Ellyai		Riley		Aedan


14/6/19 – RE


Star of the week


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Sebastien D	James		Elfie


Headteacher’s Award


Emily		Isobel		Henry


Florence		Poppy W	Isla


Peake		Poppy N		Joshua














			


		





				








